City of Merritt January 26th, 2021

Attention: Mr. Don McArthur, Senior Planner

Dear Don.

Re: 53 Acre Residential Development Site located at the Southwest corner of Lindley Creek Road and Hill Street Extension.

As attached, please find a summarized presentation to Mayor and Council, on behalf of my company, 1181843 BC Ltd., with regard to our above-captioned development:

Your Worship, Council Members, Staff and Citizens:

On behalf of my company, and having already received First and Second Readings, I am most pleased to present our proposed development for your respectful consideration by way of Public Hearing, Third, Fourth and Final Readings.

We believe that our proposed development will meet, not only some of the current Housing needs for Merritt, it will further provide a 5 to 10 year supply of several types of higher quality, yet affordable housing. This in addition to a very significant Park Land dedication for many future generations to enjoy.

Our proposed development includes the development of 98 Townhomes, 95 extra large Manufactured Home Pads and 180 Condominium/Apartment units.

The Townhomes will be constructed in clusters of 3 and 4 Units, thereby allowing a greater number of End Units, with additional end wall window surfaces, than Interior Units. The Townhome sites will feature a children's playground area.

The Manufactured Homes will all be brand new double-wide Units and all with double garages. There will be a building covenant registered on the title of the Manufactured Home Park Site assuring the homes will all have asphalt roofs with either vinyl or fibreboard siding to resemble a smaller rancher type single-family development. No metal roof or metal siding will be allowed in the Manufactured Home Park. All yards will be landscaped. The Manufactured Home Park will feature a club house and a dog walking area.

The Condominium/Apartment Units will be constructed in clusters of 3 x 60 Units or 4 x 45 Units. The development will feature underground parking as well as sufficient surface visitor parking.

Upon all City of Merritt final approvals, the most southerly 23 Acres of the overall site will be donated and transferred to the City of Merritt as a future hiking and mountain biking park and hopefully will eventually tie in with a further approximately 20 - 25 acres of future park land, including the beautiful Windy Canyon lands, currently part of the Sterling Hunt lands.

In our proposed development we have tried to create very desirable, affordable housing alternatives for current and future Merritt residents. We have provided some photos of similar developments that have inspired our development guidelines. Hope you enjoy the photos.

Sincerely, Chris Langhaug, Managing Director,

1181843 BC Ltd. PO Box 45059, RPO Langley Crossing, Langley, BC V2Y 0C9 Telephone (604) 240-6224











